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Holiday Decorating Contest 
 

 

 

Light up the holidays and get ready 
for the Annual Holiday Decorating 
Contest. 

 

The Town awards prizes for Best 
Decorated House, Best Yard and 

Best Overall.  

 

Judging 

December 20 – 31 
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Please bag your leaves after January 1. 
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Recent Working Incidents 

REMEMBER:  OUR ANNUAL CHRISTMAS TREE FUNDRAISER SALE IS IN FULL SWING 
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partnership with the City of Hyattsville is 
making rain barrels available to County 
residents for $75 through October 23; 
these are essentially free with a 
raincheck rebate from Prince George’s 
County. County Councilmember Danielle 
Glaros has introduced legislation to ex-
clude bee-keeping from the definition of 
“Agriculture” in the current zoning rewrite 
effort, which would allow beekeeping 
within residential areas. She also spon-
sored legislation to mandate healthy 
choices in school and municipal vending 
machines. 

CM Rasmussen announced that the 
Council will begin reviewing revisions to 
the Ordinance 120 – Rental Housing at 
the October 17 worksession proposed by 
Code Supervisor Glass and Town Ad-
ministrator Cowles. The amendments will 
bring the Ordinance into compliance with 
current rental housing regulations and 
propose changes to the process of over-
seeing and licensing rental homes in 
Berwyn Heights. Further, CM Rasmus-
sen reminded residents that they must 
get a Town permit for any home remodel-
ing that requires a County permit. The 
types of improvements requiring a 
County permit are posted on the Depart-
ment of Permits, Inspections and En-
forcement’s (DPIE) website. For exam-
ple, installation of solar panels and 
egress windows require permits, as do 
most home additions. Code Supervisor 
Glass can answer questions about build-
ing permits or refer residents to the 
proper authorities. 

Mayor Jewitt reported that Public Works 
Director Cox will attend an informational 
meeting about snow removal in Prince 
George’s County. She then asked CM 
Shields, whom she appointed to head the 
Parks, Recreation, Education and Civic 
Affairs (PRECA) Department, to give a 
report. CM Shields said that he will focus 
on improving civic engagement in Town 
affairs. He suggested that installing a 
speaker phone in the Council chamber 
may be a way to do this; another would 
be to post Council meeting agenda pack-
ets on the website. TA Cowles said that 
her staff is currently receiving and evalu-
ating bids for a new telephone system 
that would include phone service in the 
Council chamber. Clerk Harper is work-
ing on implementing streaming Council 
meetings to the new website, which can 
be integrated with a meeting agenda and 
background documents.  

Citizen Comments: CM Rasmussen 
received comments about motorists often 
going through stop signs at Cunningham 
Drive and Osage Street, and about Ber-

wyn Heights Realtor Sharon McCraney 
acting as a corporate sponsor for the Ice 
Cream Social. CM Rasmussen sug-
gested the Council may want to think 
about developing a policy of accepting 
corporate sponsorship that is open to all 
businesses. MPT Kulpa-Eddy received a 
comment about tree trunks being left at 
the road side by Pepco contractor As-
plundh. TA Cowles said that they will be 
removed although there is not exact 
timeframe.  

Mike Attick, 62nd Avenue, asked if the 
new Open Meetings requirements will 
result in posting the Town meeting 
agenda packet to the website. MPT 
Kulpa-Eddy said, currently, there is only 
a worksession agenda packet that goes 
out to the Council and subscribed resi-
dents. All agendas are posted on the 
Town office front door prior to the meet-
ing. Mr. Attick noted that children are 
climbing on the tree trunks left by the 
road along Quebec Street and may get 
hurt. 

Joan Hayden, Seminole Street, con-
gratulated Gerald Shields on being ap-
pointed to the Council. She then clarified 
issues she raised via telephone at the 
recent Town meeting: The intersection at 
Berwyn Road and Charlton Avenue may 
require a stop sign on Berwyn Road so 
that drivers take care not to cut off traffic 
entering Berwyn Road from Charlton 
Avenue. Requests for assistance di-
rected to an officer on patrol should be 
addressed by the officer rather than be-
ing referred to the Chief for action. The 
Town may want to consider making 
wheeled recycling containers available 
to residents. She looks forward to having 
a telephone in the Council chamber for 
residents to call in. 

5.    Action Items 

There were none. 

6.    Discussion Items 

Town meeting changes: Mayor Jewitt 
said that she would like to change the 
format of the monthly Town meeting to 
promote better interaction between the 
Town government and the residents. Her 
proposed changes include: 

 Department directors giving 
department reports in person 
and answering questions; 

 Chairs of Town committees 
giving committee reports in 
person or providing it in writing; 

 Stopping the reading of min-
utes; 

 Starting the Town meeting at 
an earlier time.  

W 
orksession 

October 3, 2016 

  

The meeting was called to 
order at 7:00 pm. Present were Mayor 
Cheryl Jewitt, Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) 
Jodie Kulpa-Eddy, Councilmembers 
(CMs) Chris Rasmussen and Gerald 
Shields. CM Patricia Dennison was ab-
sent. Also present were Town Adminis-
trator (TA) Jessica Cowles, Treasurer 
Michelle Rodriguez, Clerk Kerstin 
Harper, and citizens. 

1.    Announcements 

Mayor Jewitt thanked TA Cowles, the 
Police and Public Works Department for 
monitoring Indian Creek for flooding dur-
ing the recent heavy rains. She also 
thanked the Neighborhood Watch/ 
Emergency Preparedness Committee for 
moving the trailer to the Town Office, in 
case it was needed. 

2.    Councilmember 

Mayor Jewitt swore in Gerald Shields, 
Nevada Street, as Councilmember. He 
fills the vacancy left by Maria Robles’ 
resignation in August. 

3.    Minutes 

On a motion by MPT Kulpa-Eddy and 
second by CM Rasmussen, the Septem-
ber 20 special meeting minutes were 
approved 4 to 0. The September 14 
Town meeting minutes were distributed. 

4.    Department Reports 

Mayor Jewitt reported that there were no 
thefts from cars during the last month. 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy reported that County 
Councilmember Danielle Glaros hosted 
a meeting of municipal elected officials 
in Berwyn Heights on September 21, 
attended by Prince George’s County 
Public Schools CEO Kevin Maxwell and 
School Board Member Lupi Grady, 
among others. Changes to the Head 
Start program, the Dual Enrollment Pro-
gram allowing high school students to 
take classes at the Prince George’s 
County Community College, and the 
new after-Labor Day school start date 
were discussed. 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy also reported that sev-
eral new laws went into effect on Octo-
ber 1: An Open Meeting Act amendment 
requires an agenda for public body 
meetings to be posted at least 24 hours 
before the meeting; and motorists will be 
required to carry proof of insurance cov-
erage with them or in their vehicle. Fur-
ther, the registration deadline for voting 
in the presidential election is October 18. 
Prince George’s County Government, in 
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In response to questions, Mayor Jewitt 
explained that Councilmembers would 
continue to make announcements and 
report on what they were doing in the 
previous month. Directors would provide 
the inside perspective from their depart-
ments. She also suggested that TA 
Cowles be seated at the dais and report 
on the Administration Department, while 
Treasurer Rodriguez would give the 
Treasurer’s report from the podium. The 
changes would be implemented on a trial 
basis starting in November, but could be 
retracted or modified if not proven satis-
factory. 

In discussion, Councilmembers raised 
concerns about department directors 
merely reciting statistics about the work 
performed in the departments. Dispens-
ing with the reading of minutes would 
require publicly posting the minutes prior 
to the Town meeting. The Council may 
want to discuss more broadly the pur-
pose of the Town meeting and what type 
of information should be presented at 
them. 

TA Cowles said that the presentation of 
department reports at a public meeting is 
a valuable professional development 
opportunity for directors. Clerk Harper 
said that she does not object to dispens-
ing with the reading of minutes. How-
ever, the reading and approval of min-
utes is set forth in Council Rule 2, which 
lays out the Town Meeting agenda for-
mat. Mr. Attick commented that it would 
be beneficial for residents to have the 
department directors at the Town meet-
ing, as they would learn who they are 
and may be able to talk with them after 
the meeting. 

PGC zoning rewrite: MPT Kulpa-Eddy 
said that she would like the Council to 
submit comments on the draft Prince 
George’s County zoning rewrite. The 
rewrite of the 50-year old zoning ordi-
nance began in 2015 and Module 1 and 
Module 2 have been released. Com-
ments on all of the modules are due by 
November 3 in order to be considered 
for incorporation into a draft comprehen-
sive zoning plan. 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy reviewed issues in the 
new zoning ordinance that have the po-
tential to impact Berwyn Heights as a 
starting point for Council discussion. In 
Module 1, which defines new zones and 
associated uses, it is proposed to  

 Prohibit beekeeping in residen-
tial zones; 

 Allow the keeping of poultry on 
lots at least ½ acre in size; 

 Allow construction of accessory 

dwellings (e.g., in-law suites) if 
at least 1 off-street parking 
space is provided; 

 Allow multi-family dwellings in 
commercial and industrial 
zones; 

 Allow nightclubs, indoor shoot-
ing ranges, pawn shops and 
tattoo parlors in commercial 
and industrial zones; 

 Allow vehicle salvage yards 
only in heavy industrial zones, 
not in light industrial zones. 

Module 2 lays out the design standards 
for development in different zones, as 
well as requirements for adequate public 
facilities. The Council may want to re-
view the Neighborhood Compatibility 
Standards, which seek to ensure that a 
transition area is maintained between 
single family residential and non-
residential zones. A new Neighborhood 
Commercial Zone will allow for greater 
community input on design standards. 
Module 3, establishing the procedures 
for approving new development, curtails 
input from municipalities compared to 
current zoning law with the intent to 
make the permit approval more transpar-
ent and predictable. Excepting a 
Neighborhood Pre-Application meeting, 
in which developers must present their 
plans to residents and businesses in the 
area, there are no opportunities for mu-
nicipalities to modify plans or stop ap-
proval. 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy said that she will draft 
a letter for the next worksession and 
hopes that Councilmembers will have a 
look at the zoning documents so that 
they can agree on a few top concerns to 
focus on. 

Employee handbook:  TA Cowles said 
that the old personnel manual dates from 
1999 and was so out-of-date as to re-
quire the drafting of an entirely new em-
ployee handbook. The new handbook 
complies with the latest legal require-
ments and addresses technological 
changes in the workplace, such as email 
and the internet. With the assistance of 
McGrath Consultants, and after multiple 
review sessions with senior staff, she is 
satisfied with the proposed handbook. 
The Council is requested to provide any 
additional input so that the handbook 
can be adopted at the October or No-
vember Town meeting.  

MPT Kulpa-Eddy said that she has some 
stylistic changes and some questions 
about privacy issues. She thinks employ-
ees cannot be required to provide a per-
sonal cell phone number or prohibited 

use of social media. CM Rasmussen 
asked whether there should be any pro-
visions about giving paid leave for other 
than Christian high holy days. He also 
suggested that a 6-months period before 
a new employee can take annual leave is 
too long. TA Cowles said that she will 
consult the Town Attorney about legal 
requirements. A new employee can take 
unpaid annual leave before the 6-months 
introductory period is over, and they may 
take paid leave for medical or family 
emergencies. Mayor Jewitt said she likes 
a provision allowing an exit interview to 
be held when an employee leaves the 
service of the Town. This may yield valu-
able insights and information. 

Employee Pay plan: TA Cowles 
summed up the proposed position classi-
fication pay plan. The pay schedules 
have been revised based on Council 
input at the last worksession. The rates 
are pegged to a recalculated market po-
sition point that excludes outliers from 
the sample. For each position, a pay 
range has been established which 
moves employees from a minimum rate 
when they are hired to a mid-point and 
then to a maximum pay based on per-
formance and years of service. For diffi-
cult-to-fill positions a new hire may be 
paid above the minimum rate. 

Currently some employees are paid be-
low the minimum rate for their position. In 
order to bring all employees to the mini-
mum pay rate, it is recommended to pay 
all employees a 3% cost of living adjust-
ment (COLA) but to forgo merit in-
creases. The COLA could be retroactive 
to July 1, 2016, and would cost $31,000, 
which is in the FY 2017 budget. An addi-
tional raise for those employees not at 
the minimum rate could go into effect on 
January 1, 2017. These pay raises would 
cost an additional $13,000. This money 
can be taken from the Health Reimburse-
ment Account (HRA), which is no longer 
needed after the adoption of a new 
health insurance plan.  

In discussions, the following points were 
made: The availability of HRA funds is a 
one-time revenue source. In future years, 
there may not always be enough reve-
nue to cover such pay increases. In an 
economic downturn, some employees 
may have to be dismissed. The new em-
ployee handbook clearly states Town 
employees are at-will. The Town Council 
always has the opportunity to fine tune 
pay increases during the budget process. 
Dismissal of employees should be con-
sidered only as a last resort. Department 
Directors have agreed to forgo merit in-
creases until next year because the per-
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formance evaluation system is being 
replaced with a better one. They have 
explained the situation to their employ-
ees. In the future, performance evalua-
tions will be taking place continuously 
throughout the year, with the final 
evaluation representing a summation of 
the foregoing. No formal rules are being 
suspended by postponing evaluations 
and merit increases. The setting and 
accomplishing of goals for individual 
employees will be a part of next year’s 
evaluations, with goals being discussed 
and set in this fiscal year.   

The Council agreed to adopt the em-
ployee handbook and pay plan by reso-
lution at the October Town meeting. The 
actual dollar amounts may be approved 
at a later worksession. 

 Town Council Schedule 

The Council reviewed the calendar. It 
was noted that the October 10 strategic 
planning workshop is open to the public. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:24 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

T 
own Meeting 

October 12, 2016 

 

 The meeting was 
called to order at 8:00 p.m. Present were 
Mayor Cheryl Jewitt, Mayor Pro Tem 
(MPT) Jodie Kulpa-Eddy, Councilmem-
bers (CMs) Patricia Dennison, Chris 
Rasmussen, and Gerald Shields. Also 
present were Town Administrator (TA) 
Jessica Cowles, Chief of Police Kenneth 
Antolik, Officers Krouse and Ramirez, 
Treasurer Michelle Rodriguez, Clerk 
Kerstin Harper and citizens. 

Mayor Jewitt led the Pledge of Alle-
giance. 

1. Minutes 

Clerk Harper read a summary of the 
September 14 Town meeting minutes. 
On a motion by CM Dennison and sec-
ond by CM Shields, the minutes were 
approved 5 to 0. 

2. Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer Rodriguez gave the Treas-
urer's report for the month of September. 
In response to MPT Kulpa-Eddy, she 
explained that the general fund checking 
account for this fiscal year shows a de-
cline because the money for various 
reserves was moved into separate ac-
counts.  

 

3. Mayor’s Report 

Mayor Jewitt reported that she will attend 
the Maryland Municipal League (MML) 
fall conference with CM Shields to work 
toward her local governance certificate. 
All Councilmembers and senior staff 
participated in a strategic planning work-
shop at the University of Maryland on 
October 10. A debriefing is on the 
agenda for the next worksession. 

Mayor Jewitt announced she requested 
that some changes be made to the Town 
meeting. Starting with the November 
Town meeting, TA Cowles will sit on the 
dais with the Town Council and report for 
the Administration Department. Treas-
urer Rodriguez will give the Treasurer’s 
report from the podium. Department di-
rectors will be asked to give reports for 
their departments in person. Later, a 
conference phone will be installed in the 
chambers so that residents can call in 
with questions and comments. An earlier 
start time for the Town meeting is also 
being considered. 

Mayor Jewitt yielded some of her time to 
TA Cowles to make an announcement. 
TA Cowles said that she learned today 
that WSSC has agreed to repave all 
streets that were dug up for the water 
main replacement project in their entirety 
at no expense to the Town. This will 
save the Town around $200,000. She 
and Interim Public Works Director Kenny 
Hall repeatedly discussed the street re-
paving with WSSC, but until now WSSC 
intended to repave only that half of a 
street where the water mains were re-
placed. Construction will begin at the 
end of this year or early next year.  

4. Department Reports 

Administration: MPT Kulpa-Eddy said 
that street repairs beyond those to be 
repaved by WSSC will occupy a signifi-
cant amount of time of the Town Council 
and staff in the near future, and will re-
quire a communications effort to keep 
residents well informed. The strategic 
planning workshop attended by Council 
and senior staff sought to identify a vi-
sion and long-range goals for the Town 
government, and will be followed up 
upon with a half day workshop in No-
vember. The Administration Department 
was working on drafting a new employee 
handbook that is to be adopted later in 
the meeting. 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy continued that the gen-
eral election is coming up on November 
8 with polls open from 7 am to 8 pm. 
Voting takes place at the BHES cafete-
ria. The U.S. President, U.S. Senator 
and U.S. Representatives are on the 

ballot, as are State and County refer-
enda. Among the County ballot questions 
is a constitutional amendment that would 
change the composition of the County 
Council by adding 2 at-large seats for a 
total of 11 seats. Sitting County Council-
members elected to represent a single 
district would be eligible to run for an at-
large seat, in effect extending term limits 
by 2 terms. 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy said that the Prince 
George’s Planning Department has re-
leased Module 3 in the ongoing rewrite of 
the County’s 50-year old zoning ordi-
nance. Module 3 deals with zoning proc-
esses and subdivision regulations. One 
aspect of Module 3 is granting develop-
ers the right to build a new development 
within the new zoning framework without 
having to get approval from the munici-
pality, excepting an initial neighborhood 
meeting. Municipalities have expressed 
concern that their role in the development 
approval process is not clear. 

Module 2 defines design standards for 
each zone. It has a section on Neighbor-
hood Compatibility Standards to ensure 
that a transition area is maintained be-
tween a residential neighborhood and 
any commercial zone. Berwyn Heights 
will closely examine whether those stan-
dards, ranging from building heights and 
setbacks to exterior lighting, are ade-
quate for Berwyn Heights residents. 

Module 1 defines the permitted uses in 
each zone, which largely overlap with 
current zones and uses. One new use 
that will be allowed by right is the addition 
of a secondary or accessory dwelling on 
an existing property. Any residents wish-
ing to comment on Module 3 or other 
aspects of the draft zoning ordinance 
may send them to TA Cowles, so that 
they can be added to a letter being 
drafted in which the Town will lay out its 
position. 

Lastly, WMATA will hold a public hearing 
on October 20, 12:00 noon– 9:00 p.m. at 
its downtown headquarters regarding 
restricted operating hours for the Metro 
system to make needed repairs to its 
infrastructure.  

Code Compliance: CM Rasmussen said 
that Pepco’s contractor Asplundh is in 
Town pruning and removing trees in ac-
cordance with a removal plan approved 
by the Town. He thanked TA Cowles and 
the Public Works Department for working 
with Pepco, SavATree and the Council-
members to produce an acceptable tree 
removal plan. Thanks to their efforts, tree 
removals were reduced from about 80 to 
about 60 mature trees. He also thanked 
the Green Team for composing a letter 
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that was published in the Bulletin to no-
tify presidents that they can deny tree 
Pepco removals on their property. He 
estimates that another couple of dozen 
trees were saved as a result. He regards 
this as an object lesson in working to-
gether to achieve a result all parties can 
accept. 

Next, the Code Compliance Department 
will focus on Ordinance 120 – Rental 
Housing. The Ordinance needs to be 
revised to bring it into compliance with 
the most recent federal and state regula-
tions. Code Supervisor Glass and TA 
Cowles have been working on a draft 
that the Council plans to discuss at the 
next worksession.  

Parks and Recreation, Education and 
Civic Affairs: CM Shields reported that 
he contacted the chairs of every Town 
organization to introduce himself and 
learn about their concerns. He also had 
a citizen request that Councilmembers 
speak clearly into their microphones 
because it is sometimes difficult to hear 
what is being said.  

Public Health and Safety: Chief Antolik 
announced that the police department 
received a $2,000 grant towards the 
purchase of body cameras. He then 
gave the police activities report. There 
were 13 Part I offenses, 11 of which 
were thefts from cars. The police are 
investigating a suspect. The 5-year aver-
age for September is 8. Year-to-date, 
Part I offenses total 48, as opposed to 
the 5-year average of 49.6. The police 
issued 183 state and municipal citations 
and 88 speed camera tickets, 8 on 
Pontiac Street. 

Officer Ramirez announced that the Po-
lice will again be participating in Trunk or 
Treat on October 15, a safe alternative 
to Trick-or-Treating for younger children. 
Residents are encouraged to participate 
and bring a decorated car. The Police 
and NW/EP will again have all hands on 
deck for patrolling the streets on October 
31, Halloween night. Trick-or-treat hours 
are 6 – 9 pm. Homeowners who do not 
want to participate should turn their lights 
off. Residents are asked to drive care-
fully. No warnings will be given for traffic 
violations. Officer Ramirez concluded 
with a list of safety tips for trick-or-
treaters. 

Public Works:  CM Dennison reported 
that the Public Works Department has 
hired Tracy Jones as a part-time admin-
istrative assistant. In the next weeks, the 
DPW crew will perform landscaping work 
around the Town Center while continuing 
regular trash collection and maintenance 
work.   

cleanup. Meeting point is the Town Cen-
ter. Participants will be provided instruc-
tions and equipment and served a free 
lunch. 

6. Unfinished Business 

There was none. 

7. New Business 

Resolution 03-2016 – Adoption of Em-
ployee Handbook: TA Cowles said that 
a new employee handbook was drafted 
over the last couple of months with the 
assistance of McGrath Consultants and 
extensive input from senior staff. The 
Council has also offered comments over 
the last week, and all issues have been 
resolved, except the appeals process for 
disciplinary action.  

MPT Kulpa-Eddy explained her concerns 
with the disciplinary process outlined on 
page 48 of the employee handbook. 
Here it is stated that, although both the 
Town and the employees can terminate 
employment at will, the Town may use 
progressive discipline to correct unsatis-
factory behavior in the workplace, which 
ranges from verbal warnings for minor 
issues to suspension and ultimately ter-
mination for severe and repeated of-
fenses, at the discretion of the Town 
Administrator. 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy said, when the Council 
adopted Ordinance 121 – Executive 
Powers & Duties, it intended to delegate 
day-to-day management of the depart-
ments to the Town Administrator and the 
directors but retain the Council as the 
Chief Executive Officers (CEO) with ulti-
mate authority for hiring and firing. She 
would therefore propose adding a provi-
sion that allows any employee to appeal 
a serious disciplinary action, such as 
suspension without pay or termination, to 
the Town Council, while leaving minor 
infractions for the Town Administrator 
and directors to resolve. 

CM Rasmussen said that he disagrees in 
principle with MPT Kulpa-Eddy’s pro-
posal. He thinks establishing a secon-
dary appeal that allows employees disci-
plined by the Town Administrator to ap-
peal that decision to the Town Council 
may put the Town Council at odds with 
the Town Administrator by second 
guessing or overturning her decision. 
Instead, he would suggest that, in cases 
where an employee is appealing a seri-
ous disciplinary action, the Town Admin-
istrator advise and consult with the Town 
Council in advance of a disciplinary ac-
tion. He further believes that Ordinance 
121 sets the Town Administrator up as 
the Chief Administrative Officer (CAO) to 

5. Committee Reports 

Education Advisory Committee:  No 
report. 

Green Team: Diana Agonoy, Cunning-
ham Drive, reported that the Green 
Team hosted their 3rd annual community 
garden party in September. She then 
presented a certificate of appreciation to 
Mayor Jewitt, for the Town’s continued 
support of the community garden. Public 
Works helps with all types of mainte-
nance chores. The Green Team is work-
ing on its Sustainable Maryland Certified 
re-certification due in June 2017. The 
next meeting is on October 20 at 7:00 
p.m.  

Historical Committee: Town Clerk and 
BHHC Chair Harper reported that the 
Committee held elections at its last 
meeting. She was re-elected chair, 
Debby Steele-Snyder Vice Chair, and 
Richard Ahrens Secretary. Several 
members attended the opening recep-
tion of the Anacostia Trails Heritage 
Center in Hyattsville last week, Mayor 
Jewitt and many other elected officials 
were present. The BHHC will hold its fall 
reception on November 13, 2:00 p.m. 
There will be a showing of a highlights 
reel of oral histories and a display of 
photo albums. Attendees will be asked 
to contribute information about the or-
ganizations, events and people shown in 
the albums, as well as bring their own 
photos of earlier times that can be 
scanned at the event. In response to 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy, Ms. Harper said that 
Berwyn Heights and other big donors to 
the Heritage Center will be honored with 
a plaque. 

Neighborhood Watch/Emergency Pre-
paredness: NW/EP Co-chair Mike Attick 
reported that the NW/EP committee is 
seeking new volunteers and new train-
ees for the Town’s CERT team. It is the 
goal to train as many residents as possi-
ble to be prepared for an emergency. 
The next CERT training class will be 
held on November 4 – 5, 8 a.m. – 2:00 
p.m. To enroll, residents should contact 
Mr. Attick at mikeattick@verizon.net. 
The next meeting will be held on No-
vember 3. 

Recreation Council: Diana Agonoy, 
Cunningham Drive, reported for the Rec-
reation Council. She said the Recreation 
Council also needs new volunteers to 
help with organizing events. For Trunk-
or-Treat, Recreation Council members 
will decorate, serve refreshments and 
award prizes for best decorated cars 
and best costumes. On November 12, 
10:00 a.m., the Recreation Council and 
the Green Team will hold a Town-wide 
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MPT Kulpa-Eddy announced the upcom-
ing Four Cities meeting in Greenbelt, 
early voting starting on October 27, and 
Election Day taking place on Tuesday, 
November 8. CM Rasmussen an-
nounced that the beginning of the in-
depth review of Ordinance 120 – Rental 
Housing will be postponed to the next 
worksession. He, Code Supervisor Glass 
and TA Cowles will meet this week to 
discuss the proposed changes. He, TA 
Cowles and Code Supervisor Glass also 
checked on a fence that had been called 
in as a non-conforming use. While the 
fence is unusual, having been erected on 
top of deck that is 2 feet above the 
ground, it is in compliance with County 
zoning law. The Code Department plans 
to follow up on the matter with the 
County because it essentially circum-
vents the 6’ height limitation on fences. 

CM Shields reported that he attended the 
MML fall conference where he partici-
pated in an orientation for new Council-
members and learned about the require-
ments for becoming an MML banner city. 
He also spoke with the heads of various 
Town organizations. The Berwyn Heights 
Playgroup currently has 8 member fami-
lies, which includes a number of families 
from outside of the Town. The Recreation 
Council hosted a successful ice cream 
social attended by over 100 guests. The 
Recreation Council continues to seek 
volunteers to help organize such events 
in the future.  

Citizen Comments: Mayor Jewitt re-
ceived a complaint about party noise 
coming from the Town Center.   Appar-
ently, the doors to the outside staircase 
were left open. The police stopped by to 
check on the party.  MPT Kulpa-Eddy 
received a question on when loose leaf 
vacuuming would begin in Town.  It will 
begin on November 1 and goes through 
the end of December.  

4.    Action Items 

PGC zoning rewrite, Berwyn Heights 
letter of comment: MPT Kulpa-Eddy 
said that she attempted to draft a letter 
summarizing Berwyn Heights’ comments 
on Modules 1- 3 of a revised Prince 
George’s County zoning ordinance. How-
ever, she concluded there is not enough 
information to know how the proposed 
zoning changes will impact Berwyn 
Heights and hence to make pertinent 
comments. She has therefore requested 
clarification on various new zoning provi-
sions and for a meeting with Park & 
Planning staff engaged in the rewrite to 
answer questions from the Council and 
residents.  

 

manage day-to-day operation, which 
includes most staffing decisions. 

Mayor Jewitt said she agrees with CM 
Rasmussen to leave the language in the 
handbook as is. Employees reporting to 
department directors should be able to 
appeal the decision to the Town Admin-
istrator, but that that decision should be 
final. The Town Administrator would 
remain free to consult with the Town 
Council or the Town Attorney regarding 
a difficult decision. 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy said that Section 10 N 
of Ordinance 121 gives all employees, 
regardless of rank, the right to appeal 
disciplinary actions or other matters to 
the Town Council. If this Town Council 
disagrees with the policy adopted by a 
previous Town Council, it should amend 
the Ordinance. Otherwise, the Town 
would open itself up to law suits. Having 
participated in the writing of Ordinance 
121 and in disciplinary appeals, she is 
certain that this is what the previous 
Council intended and what employees 
took it mean.  

After further discussion, the Council 
agreed to adopt the language of Ordi-
nance 121 into the employee handbook, 
reading in part: “…When an employee is 
appealing a department director’s disci-
plinary action, the decision of the Town 
Administrator may be appealed to the 
Town Council. When an employee is 
appealing the Town Administrator’s dis-
ciplinary action, the decision of the Town 
Council is final.” Having been moved 
and seconded, the motion passed 5 to 0. 

Clerk Harper read Resolution 03-2016 
adopting the employee handbook. CM 
Dennison moved the Resolution. MPT 
Kulpa-Eddy seconded. The motion 
passed 5 to 0. 

8. Citizens Discussion 

Mike Attick, 62nd Avenue, asked how 
much money the Town has received so 
far to compensate it for the impacts of 
the Greenbelt Station development. TA 
Cowles said the Town has received 
around $400,000 of $1,000,000, some of 
which was used for sidewalks construc-
tion. The money is disbursed when new 
permits for the development are pulled. 

Mr. Attick asked whether the employees 
will be able to review the employee 
handbook before it is published. TA 
Cowles said they have been given cop-
ies and will have a chance to discuss it 
during an upcoming training session, 
where changes in the job descriptions 
and performance evaluations will also be 
discussed. Mr. Attick said he thinks the 
Town Council should always have the 

final say in any matter, whether it be 
employees, money, or equipment be-
cause Councilmembers are the guardi-
ans of the Town. CM Shields asked 
whether Mr. Attick supports the changes 
to the handbook made tonight. Mr. Attick 
said he did. He further noted that the 
street sweeper came a week later than 
announced in the Bulletin. 

Eddy Daffron, Seminole Street, said that 
there are some places in Town where 
street lights should be added. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

W 
orksession 

October 17, 2016 

 

 

Executive Session (6:00 p.m. – 7:02 

p.m.)  

Present were Mayor Cheryl Jewitt, 
Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) Jodie Kulpa-Eddy, 
Councilmember (CMs) Patricia Denni-
son, Chris Rasmussen, and Gerald 
Shields. On a motion by CM Rasmussen 
and second by CM Dennison, the Coun-
cil went into executive session to discuss 
the Town Administrator’s performance 
evaluation and Councilmembers roles 
and expectations. CM Rasmussen 
moved and CM Dennison seconded to 
end the executive session. 

Regular Meeting 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 
pm. Present were Mayor Cheryl Jewitt, 
Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) Jodie Kulpa-Eddy, 
Councilmembers (CMs) Patricia Denni-
son, Chris Rasmussen and Gerald 
Shields. Also present were Town Admin-
istrator (TA) Jessica Cowles, Clerk 
Kerstin Harper, and citizens. 

1.    Announcements 

Town offices will be closed October 31, 
2:00-4:00 p.m. for a staff meeting. 

2.    Minutes 

On a motion by CM Dennison and sec-
ond by CM Shields, the September 19 
worksession minutes were approved 5 to 
0. On a motion by MPT Kulpa-Eddy and 
second by CM Dennison, the October 3 
worksession minutes were adopted 5 to 
0. 

3.    Department Reports 

Mayor Jewitt thanked the Police, Public 
Works and Volunteer Fire Department 
for their participation in Trunk-or-treat. 
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For example, in Module 1, which sets 
forth the new zoning categories and land 
uses, information is lacking about how 
an area transitions from the old to the 
new zones. A map showing the pro-
posed new zones and their uses is 
therefore requested. Also requested is 
information about what happens when 1) 
a business located in Town, such as the 
scrap yard, no longer conforms to the 
uses proposed for the new zone; 2) how 
new neighborhood compatibility stan-
dards would be implemented; and 3) 
how a neighborhood commercial zone 
might be applied to Berwyn Heights. The 
letter also expresses concerns about the 
lack of influence municipalities would 
seem have on proposed new develop-
ments in their jurisdictions, and joins 
Greenbelt in proposing Beltway Plaza as 
a test project for the new zoning ordi-
nance.  

Mayor Jewitt asked if this type of letter is 
better sent jointly with the Four Cities 
Coalition. MPT Kulpa-Eddy said that 
both the Four Cities and Berwyn Heights 
should send letters of comment. 

Berwyn Heights may want to raise some 
concerns that are specific to Berwyn 
Heights. TA Cowles noted that Director 
Cox reviewed the zoning modules and 
had similar concerns as MPT Kulpa-
Eddy. CM Rasmussen said he had a 
couple of minor grammatical corrections. 
He very much appreciates MPT Kulpa-
Eddy’s efforts to track the zoning rewrite 
and determine what it means for Berwyn 
Heights. No other corrections to the let-
ter were offered by the Council.  

MPT Kulpa-Eddy moved to send the 
letter to the Park & Planning rewrite 
team, including the proposed grammati-
cal corrections. CM Dennison seconded. 
The motion passed 5 to 0. TA Cowles 
will format letter for official correspon-
dence and share it with the Four Cities 
as the basis for discussing a Four Cities 
response. 

Position classification pay plan: TA 
Cowles said, with the adoption of the 
employee handbook, the Council has 
completed phase 1 of human resources 
reforms drafted with the assistance of 
McGrath Consultants. Phase 2 proposes 
to implement a new pay plan for FY 
2017 based on McGrath’s compensation 
study of comparable jobs in the region. 
The new pay plan comprises pay grades 
A – Q and establishes a minimum-
maximum range as well as a position 
point for each pay grade. Newly hired 
employees would normally start at the 
minimum pay, then move to the position 
point and maximum pay based on per-

formance and length of service. The posi-
tion point serves as a guidepost for 
evaluators as to how much an employee 
should be paid after a few years of satis-
factory performance. 

Phase 3 of the personnel reforms pro-
poses a 3% Cost of Living Adjustment 
(COLA) for all employees, retroactive to 
July 1, 2016. The annualized cost of the 
3% COLA is $31,000, of which $4,300 go 
to social security and pension benefits. 
The cost of the COLA in the Public 
Safety Taxing District budget is approxi-
mately $2.000, with $270 going to social 
security and pension benefits. The COLA 
can be sustained in FY 2018 by moving 
some capital expenditures from the op-
erational to the capital budget, and tap-
ping into a $50,000 reserve of Town con-
tributions to 401k plans that remained 
unused after the Town joined the Mary-
land State Retirement System.  

MPT Kulpa-Eddy expressed concerns 
about being able to sustain the pay in-
creases beyond FY 2018. CM Rasmus-
sen noted that an additional $35,000 in 
funds set aside in a Health Reimburse-
ment Account would also be available 
because the Town switched to a new 
health insurance system. In short, the 
Town has $83,000 in extra funds for the 
COLA, as well as for bringing all employ-
ees up to the minimum pay of the new 
pay plan proposed in phase 4.  

TA Cowles said that the Town already 
appropriates between $29,000 and 
$32,000 each year for salary increases. 
This is a recurring expense and, this 
year, would fund the COLA. An un-
budgeted expense of $13,000 is pro-
posed to bring those employees, who 
remain below the minimum salary range 
of the new pay plan, to the minimum by 
January 1, 2017. She recommends doing 
this for equity reasons. If it is not done, 
new hires would be paid at a higher rate 
than some current employees.  

After some further discussion about the 
Town’s ability to afford the increases in 
the long run, CM Dennison moved and 
CM Rasmussen seconded to approve 
the new pay plan. The motion passed 5 
to 0. 

CM Rasmussen moved, and CM Denni-
son seconded to approve a 3% COLA 
retroactive to July 1, 2016. The motion 
passed 4 to 1, with CM Shields opposed. 
The Council postponed a decision on 
spending $13,000 to bring all employees 
up to the minimum salary range until TA 
Cowles can provide more detailed pro-
jections of the annualized cost of this 
measure. 

Four Cities agenda: The following items 
were proposed for the Four Cities 
agenda: restoration of Highway User 
Revenues (HUR); 2) Improve communi-
cations between utilities; 3) Zoning re-
write letter of comment. 

5.    Discussion Items 

Legislative dinner agenda: Based on 
previous legislative dinners, Berwyn 
Heights will give an update on the State 
of the Town and include an overview of 
the strategic planning exercise. Other 
items approved for discussion included: 
1) SHA Greenbelt Road improvements 
proposed in the Greenbelt Station Sector 
Plan; 2) status of stormwater manage-
ment engineering study; 3) urban tree 
legislation; and 4) possibly regulating 
short-term rentals (e.g., Airbnbs). 

Charter amendment on boundaries: 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy said that the Town in 
2005 annexed several properties along 
Branchville Road, which is not yet re-
flected in the Charter description of the 
Town’s boundaries. She has been push-
ing to get this done before a decision on 
the FBI headquarters is made. TA 
Cowles said that the annexations are 
fully legal, having been approved by the 
Town Council and the State of Maryland 
in 2005. Changing the Charter descrip-
tion is more of a procedural issue. She 
will meet with the land use attorney and 
engineer, who helped the Town with the 
annexations, to go over the requirements 
for redefining the boundary. 

Ordinance 120 – Rental Housing: CM 
Rasmussen said that the review of a 
revised Ordinance 120 was postponed to 
the next worksession so that he, Code 
Supervisor Glass and TA Cowles have 
more time to discuss the proposed 
changes. 

Strategic planning workshop debrief-
ing: TA Cowles said that the University 
of Maryland consultants who conducted 
the strategic planning workshop provided 
a summary of the results, including a 
consolidated draft “vision and mission” 
statement and list of strategic issues for 
discussion at a follow-up workshop that 
is yet to be scheduled. 

CM Rasmussen said he thought that 
employees should not have participated 
in the workshop, and probably contrib-
uted to employee safety being identified 
as the top strategic issue. In his opinion, 
this is a narrow area of concern and not 
of the same order as other strategic is-
sues, such as the revitalization of the 
Route 193 corridor and improving rela-
tions with the business district. However, 
he finds the summary document pro-
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vided by the consultants useful as the 
basis for completing a strategic plan. 

Mayor Jewitt said, while security cam-
eras and employee safety may not be 
strategic issues, a larger universe of 
safety-related concerns was identified 
that merits that designation. Among 
those issues are building safety, street 
lighting, policing strategies, sidewalks, 
traffic safety, emergency response and 
more. A second set of concerns centered 
on infrastructure - that is: roads, utilities, 
buildings, and grounds - which may 
eventually be addressed with a capital 
improvement plan. 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy said that the list of is-
sues and concerns from which partici-
pants were asked to select strategic 
goals were too numerous to compare 
and probably should have been nar-
rowed down before being voted on. She 
also asked that employees be allowed to 
participate in the follow-up workshop 

because they will be largely responsible 
for implementing the strategic plan. CM 
Rasmussen responded that employees 
might be consulted before or after a stra-
tegic planning session to bring their ex-
pertise and knowledge of day-to-day 
operations to bear on the Council’s vi-
sion. Overall, he thought their concerns 
tend to be more parochial and focused 
on their role within the government 
rather than the wellbeing of the commu-
nity.  

The Council briefly discussed the con-
solidated vision and mission statements. 
There was agreement that the vision 
statement is somewhat generic and 
should emphasize Berwyn Heights’ 
unique features, such as community 
spirit and park-like setting. The mission 
statement was deemed to be wordy but 
acceptable. 

Trunk or Treat safety protocol: Mayor 
Jewitt said that she and CM Dennison 

attended the Trunk-or-Treat Halloween 
celebration held in the BHES/ Commu-
nity Center parking lot. It was very well 
attended and the marshmallow roasting 
over an open fire was a highlight. How-
ever, the fire pit lacks safety precautions. 
While the Volunteer Fire Department was 
present, there were no water buckets or 
fire blankets nearby. Small children in 
costumes sometimes got too close to the 
flames and adults needed to be present 
to supervise the activity at all times. It 
was agreed that TA Cowles should reach 
out to the M-NCPPC community center 
staff, who host the bonfire, and ask them 
to help make the event safer. 

6.    Town Council Schedule 

The Council reviewed the calendar. No 
changes were made. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:22 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 
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House Cleaning: Berwyn Heights 
resident since 2000 - with 25 years 
professional house cleaning experi-
ence and takes pride in the work done 
looking for new clients. References in 
Town and out of town are available. 
Please give me a call and let me help 
tackle the house cleaning for you. Free 
estimates. Please call (301) 474-3024.  

 

Want adventure and achievement?  
Join Boy Scout Troop 740.  We meet 
at Holy Redeemer’s Fealy Hall every 
Tuesday evening.  For details, call 
scoutmaster Loren Lavoy at 301-651-
4928. 

 

Licensed Family Daycare:  Opening 
for infant to 12 years old.  Before and 
after care for BH Elementary School 
available. Vouchers are accepted.  
Meals are provided.  Openings are 
Monday-Friday from 6 AM to 6 PM.  
Please contact Karuna at 301-345-
2939. 

 

BH Republican Club meets once a 
month, usually on the last Monday, at 
the Senior Center and welcomes all 
residents to participate.  Follow us on 
Twitter: twitter.com/BHeightsGOP and 
L i k e  U s  o n  F a c e b o o k :  
www.facebook.com/BHMDGOP. 

 

STRESSED!!! Are you a Senior, a 
relative or friend of a Senior? Are you, 
or they, worried about staying home 
long-term? If you'd  like some direction 
or assistance, without alienating your 
loved one, I CAN HELP YOU. Sealani 
Weiner, Geriatric Care Manager. Li-
censed Independent Clinical Social 
Worker in MD & DC, Certified Care 
Manager AND Berwyn Heights resi-

dent.  240-965-7274. 

 

Tutor:  Learning Specialist with vast 
experience helping children with learn-
ing challenges.  For a free consultation 
call or email Kathy Brosh, 301-474-
2002, kathybrosh@gmail.com.  Refer-
ences available. 

 

Piano Lessions in your home.  For-
mer PGCPS music teacher, experi-
enced private instructor.  Students with 
special needs welcome.  Ms. Liz 240-
601-2825. 

 

 

BULLETIN BOARD House Cleaning: Help with shopping, 
cooking, etc. 40-year resident of Ber-
wyn Heights.  Very reliable and rea-
sonable rates.  Please call DJ at 301- 
345-1746 
 

Pet Services:  Experienced dog 
walker and pet sitter available.  Will 
happily help you with your pets.  Call 
Katelyn, 301-233-2588. 

 

Lawn Mowing and Trimming, yard 
raking and cleanup, basement clean-
out, painting, plumbing, general handy-
man. Reasonable rates and flexible 
schedule. Call Phil at 202-718-8530. 
Berwyn Heights references available. 

 

Meals-on-Wheels needs your HELP! 
This 35-year old program needs volun-
teers to help with their daily operations 
out of College Park location.  Please 
call 301-474-1002 M-F, 8:30-12:00 if 
available. 
 

Need Yard Help?  Shawn and Jeremy 
have helped Berwyn Heights residents 
with mowing, raking, mulching, and 
more for several years.  Call 301-474-
2002. 
 

Berwyn Heights Cleaning:  Cleaning 
your home like my own.  Residential & 
commercial.  References available in 
Berwyn Heights.  Over 10 years pro-
fessional experience.  Providing my 
own materials and rational price.  240-
6 4 5 - 5 1 4 0  o r  a n g e l a l a -
zo1@hotmail.com. 
 

Get Out More!  Let me help you free 
up your time by helping you in different 
ways.  If you have children, I babysit 
age 3 and up. Do your kids need help 
in school?  I tutor in different subjects.  
Don’t have time to exercise your lov-
able pet? I enjoy dog walking/sitting. 
Please call Greta at 301-982-7115. 
References upon request. 
 

Sale-Pro-Form Air Walker Exercise 
Machine. Similar to a Nordic-Track. 
Excellent condition. Cash and Carry. 
Live in Berwyn Heights. $75.00 or best 
offer. 240-460-4722. 
 

Tutor Needed:  For basic computer 
skills.  301-520-8811. 

 

Loving, Licensed Child Care:  (CDA) 

credentialed in BH.  M-F 6:30 AM to 
5:30 PM.  Ura Daley, 301-313-9131. 
 

Moving?  All The Way Moving.  LLC 
licensed and insured company giving 
FREE wardrobe boxes along with low 
prices. Studio or small 1 bedroom 

$195-$260. Large 1 bedroom or 2 

bedroom $260-$375. 3 bedroom or a 

house $763-$1090.  Prices shown are 
general. Please contact us for a free 
quote today. Call 202-820-0771 

 

Free Seasoned Firewood.  Call for 
details 301-864-1558. 

 

HELP IS HERE.  Do you need help 
grocery shopping, bill paying, pick up 
prescriptions, post office run, general 
household management, shopping and 
more...look no further...for $20 per 
hour have your own personal conci-
erge.  Reliable, Dependable, Fast, and 
more importantly, TRUSTWORTHY.  
Call Jackie at 202-669-6297.  I’ll be 
there tomorrow. 

 

FOR SALE.  Men’s Golf Shoes.  Al-
most like new.  Size 13M; Record Al-
bums and more.  Good Condition.  
Variety of music., $1 each; 27-inch 
color Sylvania stereo TV, $25, and a 
14-inch color Zenith TV, $10.  Call 240
-460-4722. 

BE PREPARED  

FOR POWER  

OUTAGES  

WITH A STURDY 

WORKING  

FLASHLIGHT! 

(Don’t forget 

to install fresh 

batteries!) 

tel:240-460-4722
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Next to the Town Office on 57th Avenue — Open Monday thru Friday, 10 A.M. to 2 P.M. — Phone 301-474-0018 

Now that Winter is here, come to the Center, get a hot cup of coffee, a 
soda, or a bottle of water and, of course, something to eat.  You can al-

ways count on something to eat when you are with the Seniors! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO NOVEMBER ACTIVITIES 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

December 5 Joan Ahrens 

December 7 Dan Woodard 

December 8 Kitty Hanlon 

December 16 Kay Angell 

December 26 Alan Sinclair 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events  

December 3—6:30 to 

7:15 PM.  Santa will 

be at the Senior Cen-

ter to talk to all the 

kids. 

December 5:  

Annual Trip to 

Brookside Gar-

dens to see the 

Garden Railway 

and, of course, 

go out to eat.  You can always be sure there 

will be good food when the Seniors get to-

gether. 

REDSKIN FOOTBALL  Come watch the 

game on Sunday, December 11, and share a 

pot luck late lunch.  Game time is 1:00 P.M.  

HAVE A NICE HOLIDAY! 

BINGO — Every Tuesday at 12:30 P.M. 

WII BOWLING — Every Wednesday at 10:30 A.M. 

POOL — Every Thursday at 7:00 P.M. 

POTLUCK & MOVIE — Second Saturday 

 (December 10 at 5:00 P.M.) 

MEETING— Second Tuesday (December 13)  

 at 11:00 A.M.  This is the Christmas Party 

 and Pot Luck. 

 

On the Second Monday in Decem-

ber, the 12th, from 12:00 Noon to 

2:00 P.M., representatives from the 

Prince George’s County Library Sys-

tem will be here to do crafts, make 

greeting cards, play cards, etc. 

WHY NOT JOIN US! 

REMEMBER—YOU DON’T STOP HAVING FUN 

WHEN YOU GET OLD; YOU GET OLD WHEN YOU 

STOP HAVING FUN!   

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fvmcdn.ca%2Ff%2Ffiles%2Fshared%2Fholidays%2Fchristmas%2Fsanta-claus-adobestock.jpeg%3Bw%3D630&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sootoday.com%2Flocal-news%2Feverything-you-need-to-know-about-this-years-santa-cla
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjZ0um616vQAhXBSCYKHfKNAKIQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mikebecvar.com%2Fphotography%2F2005_ChristmasDC.html&bvm=bv.138493631,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNH5U0kNcik8QOoscdlvyNxB
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sawyoo.com%2Fpostpic%2F2013%2F04%2Fchristmas-holly-border-free-clip-art_722006.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sawyoo.com%2Fpost_christmas-holly-border-clip-art_721994%2F&docid=udaQC2r8GgNYIM&tbnid=Ta7
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Thomas A. Gentile, Attorney 

301-908-9427 (cell) 

tgentile301@yahoo.com 

www/thomasgentile.com 

 
Berwyn Heights Resident 

Admitted to Practice, MD, DC, VA 

Over 38 years experience 

Wills, Powers of Attorney, Probate, Trusts, 

General Practice 

Home Visits to Berwyn Heights Residents 
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P O L I C E 
BEAT 

Includes crimes and 
accidents that oc-
curred during the 
month of October 

2016.  It is not a complete listing of every 
crime and/or accident that occurred in 
the Town.  Incidents are listed from be-
ginning of the month to the end of the 
month, starting with the first report taken 
during the period within a specified cate-
gory. 

 

10/03/2016 at 9:40 am, a 35 Y/O, A/F, 
came into the BHPD and stated that 
someone removed her bicycle from the 
back yard of her house at the 7700 Block 
of Edmonston Road.   

10/14/2016 at 9:38 am, Cpl. Ignowski 
responded to the 7600 block of Charlton 
Avenue for a report of theft from a 2005 
Honda.  The vehicle registration card 
was taken. 

10/14/2016 at 9:50 am, Cpl. Ignowski 
responded to the 7600 block of Charlton 
Avenue for a report of theft from a 2014 
Toyota.  A purse along with miscellane-
ous items was taken. 

10/18/2016 at 6:09 pm, Cpl. Krouse re-
sponded to the 6200 block of Ruatan 

Street for a report of a burglary.  Suspect 
entered the domicile and removed 
money. 

10/20/2016 at 4:35 pm, Cpl. Krouse re-
sponded to the 5800 block of Quebec 
Street for a report of a theft of a political 
campaign sign. 

10/22/2016 at 8:27 am, Cpl. Ignowski 
responded to the 6000 block of Osage 
Street for an unattended death investiga-
tion.  Decedent, a 69 Y/O, W/F, was 
found unresponsive and lying on the 
floor.  Investigation revealed no foul play 
involved. 

10/24/2016 at 9:45 am, Sgt. Moroney 
responded to the 5700 block of Nevada 
Street for a property damage report.  A 
2013 Mini Cooper suffered damages to 
the left quarter panel of the vehicle. 

10/24/2016 at 9:07 am, Cpl. Ignowski 
responded to the 8000 block of Cunning-
ham Drive for a property damage report.  
A 2010 Honda suffered damages to the 
paint and exterior left side of the car. 

10/24/2016 at 3:15 pm, Cpl. Roberson 
responded to the 5800 block of Ruatan 
Street for a theft complaint.  On scene, 
he was advised by a 19 Y/O, W/M, who 
stated that he was attempting to pur-
chase a Sony Play Station from subjects 
he contacted on a sale website.  Sub-
jects met the victim outside his residence 
and grabbed victim's money, then fled. 

10/27/2016 at 9:44 am, Pfc. Hollowell 
responded to the 8400 block of Ballew 
Avenue for a report of stolen tags from a 
1993 Ford Truck. 

10/27/2016 at 2:17 pm, Pfc. Ramirez 
responded to the 8700 block of Edmon-
ston Road for an unwanted telephone 
calls complaint. Victim, a 30 Y/O, H/F 
stated that the caller claims that he was 
holding her brother in-law at gun point.  
Victim called her brother in-law and later 
determined that the call was false. 

10/28/2016 at 7:40 am, Cpl. Ignowski 
arrested Mr. Joel Reyes-Cabrera, a 31 
Y/O, H/M, resident of Berwyn Heights, 
for an outstanding warrant.  This incident 
occurred in the 6300 block of Pontiac 
Street. 

10/30/2016 at 9:38 am, Cpl. Ignowski 
responded to the 6200 block of Quebec 
Street for a report of an assault.  On 
scene he was advised by a 60 Y/O, W/F, 
that an acquaintance of hers threw soda 
liquid in her face.  

10/31/2016 at 12:30 pm, Cpl. Ignowski 
responded to the 8900 block of 57th. 
Avenue for a report of theft of cable 
boxes by a former tenant. 

 

 

OUTAGES & EMERGENCIES 

English Speaking 

(877) 737-2662 

Downed Wires, Burning Wires 

or Life-Threatening Situations 

(877) 737-2662 

Power Outages, or 

Street Light Outages 

  (Need Pole Number 

   and nearest Address) 

Hard of Hearing (TTY) 
(202) 872-2369 

Spanish Speaking 

(202) 833-7500 

Customers with Emergency 

Medical Equipment 
(202) 833-7500 

To Register for Priority List 

You can also report and 

check on outages online at: 

http://www.pepco.com/ 

connect-with-us/contact-us/ 
 

IF YOU NEED POLICE 

ASSISTANCE  

IN A NON-EMERGENCY 

SITUATION  

AFTER BUSINESS 
HOURS, CALL 301-352-

1200. 

 

Tell the Prince George’s 

County Police Dispatcher 

the nature of your prob-

lem and specify that the 

on-duty Berwyn Heights 

Police Officer respond to 

your call. 

 

TERM RESIDENT 

NON-

RESIDENT 

EIGHTH (1/8) PAGE 
1 Month $30.00  $36.00  
6 Months $162.00  $192.00  
12 Months $230.00  $336.00  

QUARTER (1/4) PAGE 
1 Month $50.00  $72.00  
6 Months $270.00  $384.00  
12 Months $384.00  $672.00  

HALF (1/2) PAGE 
1 Month $100.00  $144.00  
6 Months $540.00  $768.00  
12 Months $768.00  $1,344.00  

FULL PAGE  
1 Month $200.00  $288.00  

6 Months $1,080.00  $1,536.00  
12 Months $1,536.00  $2,688.00  

Advertising Rates For the 

BH Bulletin 

http://www.pepco.com/connect-with-us/contact-us/
http://www.pepco.com/connect-with-us/contact-us/
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Clean Lot Violations   

High Grass/ Vegetation 23 

Clean Lot 37 

Animals 0 

Trash/ Litter 1 

Non-Hazardous 11 

Vehicles 5 

Premise Identification 0 

Commercial 1 

Total Violations 78 

Abatements 0 

Permits 
  

Building 3 

Dumpster/ PODs 2 

Total Permits issued 5 

Rentals 
  

New Rentals 0 

Lost Rentals 2 

Total Rentals 193 

Inspections 9 

Re-inspections 1 

Fines 0 

Rental Licenses Issued 10 

Vacant Homes 7 

Call-a-Bus  

OCTOBER 

ACTIVITY 

RENTAL HOUSING ORDINANCE REVISION  

 

Berwyn Heights Playgroup  

For Preschoolers and Younger 

 

Mondays 10:30a—12:00 p 

Indoors at Town Center if Cold or Rainy 

1st & 3rd Monday of month—Indian Creek 

2nd & 4th Monday of month—Pop’s Park 

 

Please contact Rachel Cicero at 

(rachelcicero55@gmail.com) for more  

Information and to be added  

to the group’s listserver 
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Let me assist you with your biggest investment 
ever...YOUR HOME!  I can help you buy a new 
home or sell your current one. 
I can also provide you a free market analysis and 
have a team of vendors to help with marketing, 
advertising, repairs, home staging options and 
more. 
As a resident of Berwyn Heights for over 50 years, 
I know OUR TOWN, and have been in real estate 
for over 13 years. 
Let me be your neighborhood realtor...I look for-
ward to working with you to make your real es-
tate transaction a smooth one. 
 

SHAUNA AURICH  

LONG & FOSTER — REALTORS 

Cell: 301-343-7370 or Office: 301-441-9511 

Email: Shauna@LNF.com  

 

Current Listings: 
5614 Fishermens Court, Clinton 
3400 Deep Landing Rd., Huntingtown 
8422 57th Ave., Berwyn Heights 
  

Under Contract: 
4902 52nd Place, Hyattsville 
  
 

 

 

If your property is currently listed with another broker, this is not a solicitation of that listing. 

 

SHAUNA AURICH — REALTOR 

“Working hard so you don’t have to” 
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COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS 

Men’s Basketball League 

 Jim McGinnis 301-651-8142 

Playgroup 

 Rachel Cicero  

 rachelcicero55@gmail.com 

Quilter’s Club 

  Lois Williams 301-345-6214 

Recreation Council 

 Susan Jones 

 violindreams@verizon.net 

 Theresa Beck 

 beck_theresa@yahoo.com 

Seniors Club 

 Ray Smith 301-474-3482 

Green Team 

 Therese Forbes 301-982-7115 

  therese@celticclans.com 

BH Elementary School PTA 

 Chris McComb 

 President@BHESPTA.org 

Karate Club 

 Leon Swain 301-728-2881 

 Brett Bentley 240-678-9103 

 Brett.t.bentley@gmail.com 

 
Cleaning your home like my 
own.  Residential & commercial. 
References available in Berwyn 
Heights.  Over 10 years profes-
sional experience.  Providing my 
own materials and reasonable 
price. 

Call 240) 645-5140 or email 
angelalazo1@hotmail.com 

Boys & Girls Club  

President: Shinita Hemby 202-531-6066 

Vice President:  Angela Wolfinger  

 angela.wolfinger@gmail.com 

Registrar:  Leslie Wolfinger 

 leswolfinger@gmail.com 

Soccer Commissioner: Jason  

 Papanikolas 240-338-5191 

T- Ball Commissioner:  

 James Johnson 

Basketball Commissioner: 

 Kristen Buker 240-965-7055 

Track Commissioner: Jeff Osmond  

 301-474-2737 

Neighborhood Watch/Emergency  

Preparedness/CERT 

Co-Chair Merrill Weinrich  

 mweinrich2@verizon.net 

Co-Chair Michael Attick 

 mikeattick@verizon.net 

Historical Committee 

 Kerstin Harper  301-474-5000 

 Kerstin.harper59@gmail.com 

 

mailto:angelalazo1@hotmail.com
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Calendar (transmitted separately) 



Berwyn Heights Bulletin — December 2016 — Page 28 

TOWN OF BERWYN HEIGHTS 

5700 Berwyn Road 

Berwyn Heights, Maryland 20740-2799 

CARRIER-ROUTE SORTED 

PRESORT STANDARD 

U. S. Postage Paid 

College Park, Maryland 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

BERWYN HEIGHTS, MARYLAND 

Dated Material — Do Not Delay! 

TOWN INFORMATION 

Mayor and Council 
 
 
 

Cheryl Jewitt  (240) 472-6835 cjewitt@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Mayor — Public Safety/Health   
 

Jodie Kulpa-Eddy  (301) 345-1516  jkulpaeddy@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Mayor Pro Tem  — Administration  
 

Patti Dennison  (301) 404-2759 pdennison@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Councilmember — Public Works  
 

Christopher Rasmussen (612) 940-8510     crasmussen@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Councilmember — Code Compliance  
 

Gerald Shields   (504) 250-2040     gshields@berwynheightsmd.gov.   
Councilmember — Parks & Recreation, Education & Civic Affairs 

Town of Berwyn Heights Phone Nos. 
Emergency - Fire Rescue  .........................  9-1-1  

Police (Non-Emergency) …………………  (301) 352-1200  

Police Administrative Office  .....................  (301) 474-6554  

Code Compliance Department  ................  (301) 513-9331  

          Email:  code@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Public Works Department  .........................  (301) 474-6897  

          Email:  publicworks@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Fire Department  ........................................  (301) 474-7866  

Senior Center  ............................................  (301) 474-0018   

Community Center (Gym)  .........................  (301) 345-2808  

Town Office  ...............................................  (301) 474-5000  

         Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

Call-a-Bus Reservations …………………. (301) 513-9331  

Regular Trash Collection Schedule 
North of Pontiac……………. Mondays & Thursdays 

South of Pontiac…………… Tuesdays & Thursdays 

Heavy Trash Day: 

Monday for North of Pontiac 

Tuesday for South of Pontiac 

Recycling Schedule: 

Wednesdays for the entire Town. 

Town Helpline 
Do you have a suggestion or problem or a 

question on an ordinance, or have a histori-

cal question?  Want to receive meeting 

agendas or minutes by email? 

Email Town at 

contact@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Be assured that your communication 

will be answered promptly 

Watch Council Meetings 
 

On Comcast channel 71 
FIOS channel 12 

 

Most recent meeting:  M-S 11:00 A.M. 

2nd most recent mtg:  M-S 3:00 P.M. 

3rd most recent mtg:   

Tue, Thu, Fri., Sun.: 8:00 P.M. 

Questions or advertising rates — call Administration Department at (301) 474-5000. 

Or email:  yodoi@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Submission deadline is the 15th of the month  

Helen Van Doren, Design & Layout 

Town of Berwyn Heights Website:  http://www.berwynheightsmd.gov; Follow us on Twitter @BerwynHeightsMD 


